

The United Church of Canada
Shining Waters Regional Council

Minutes of a meeting of the
Intercultural Diversity Commission
January, 27, 2025 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

The Intercultural Diversity Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on Monday, January, 27, 2025, online by zoom. The meeting began at 6:30 p.m. 


Present: Amy Lee (Chair), Néstor Medina, Joel Aguirre, Hedy Baker-Graf, Amber Lee Rowe.
Regrets: John Joseph Mastandrea, Innocent Karuhanga.
Staff: Kim Uyede-Kai.

Welcome
Chairperson Amy Lee welcomed everyone. 

Land Acknowledgment
Amber Lee Rowe acknowledged the land. 

Prayer and Reflection
Amber Lee Rowe offered a prayer and reflection
The Commission recognize this to be a safe space. 

Agenda 
The agenda was approved by consensus.

Sharing Circle
The commission members had a time of sharing personal, community, and community of faith news as they arrived.

Minutes
The minutes of the November 25, 2024 meeting as circulated were approved by consensus.

Staff updates (Kim)
Kim announced the upcoming arrival of two new staff members in March, who will have a dual role in supporting communities of faith and pastor relations. Kim also mentioned Todd McDonald's retirement in June and the subsequent changes to the pastoral relations role he filled. Kim shared an intercultural orientation and anti-racism workshop she conducted for a community of faith in preparation for a new minister from Zimbabwe. The workshop aimed to help the community understand and prepare for the new minister's culture and background.

Update on task group work on Seoul Presbytery PROK proposal for Partner in Mission “Memorandum of Agreement” 
Amy mentioned the ongoing task group work on a memorandum of agreement and the plan to have a meeting next month to discuss it further.

Korean language translations
Amy discussed the availability of Korean language translations on their regional account’s website, expressing gratitude to Richard, Julia, and Kim for their work. Kim mentioned that the next pieces of translation would be smaller regional policies and guidelines and possibly the ethics of ministry personnel standards of practice. Néstor asked about the dissemination of the translations, to which Kim explained that they are available on the website and have already been distributed in hard copy form to regional Korean United Church congregations.

New Business

Finance: 
a. 2025 IDC Budget 
The team then discussed the 2025 IDC budget, with Kim noting that they had to take funds out of existing budget items to accommodate new pieces. The committee confirmed that the finalized budget aligns with the available funds and operational needs.

MOTION by Amber Lee / Néstor Medina			SW-IDC-2025-01-27-01
that the IDC 2025 budget, as presented, be approved.
MOTION							CARRIED


b. Micro-Grants
The Intercultural Diversity Commission discussed the format and distribution of the application form, confirming that it would be shared through the Shining Waters mailing list and directly with ethnocultural congregations. They outlined the required information, including the applicant’s name, email, church details, and the intercultural diversity theme of the proposed project. They reviewed potential themes such as social justice, housing, newcomer support, and youth activities, ensuring they aligned with intercultural objectives. Concerns were raised about broad categories like "sports," which could lead to misinterpretation, and they suggested refining descriptions to maintain the grant’s focus on intercultural connections. Additionally, they emphasized the need for clear guidelines specifying that funded activities must promote intercultural engagement rather than solely serving one community.
The commission also addressed the application’s simplicity compared to other funding programs, highlighting its clarity and accessibility. They confirmed the requirements, which include a project description, a budget (with a suggested cap of $500), and a post-event report detailing attendance and achievements. They stated that applicants must submit photos or a short video for promotional purposes. There was a conclusion with a review of wording adjustments to enhance clarity and ensure the application remains focused on fostering intercultural connections.
c. Funding Support for Néstor’s book 
The Intercultural Diversity Commission discussed funding for Néstor Medina’s upcoming book, Decolonizing Church: Emerging Voices Speak. The book features 12 authors, 8 of whom are from the United Church, and explores themes of colonization and intercultural perspectives on faith and church identity. The manuscript has been submitted to McGill-Queen’s Press, which will offer the book at a more affordable price compared to Medina’s previous publications. Funding is being sought to support the book’s publication and organize launch events where contributing authors can share their insights.
The Commission had previously approved funding, and Medina confirmed that funds will be used as the book launches are planned. Additionally, there is an agreement that Medina and his colleague will organize a workshop as part of the project. The Commission expressed enthusiasm for the book’s impact in highlighting racialized voices within the United Church and reinforcing intercultural dialogue. The discussion concluded with logistical details regarding fund disbursement.


New Business
a. Shining Waters Regional Council Priorities mission and ministry survey
Amy Lee introduced new business regarding the Shining Waters Region's Mission and Ministry Survey, which was initiated following the regional council’s directive in June 2024. The survey aims to gather input from faith communities, grant recipients, and commissions on funding and ministry priorities. The survey was sent out in November with a deadline of January 30, and there was discussion about whether extensions were available. Kim Uyede-Kai explained the process of assigning 11 points to various priorities, including funding regional needs, supporting ethnocultural and migrant communities, becoming an anti-racist and intercultural church, and working toward Indigenous justice. Other key priorities include funding community ministries, supporting ministry personnel, engaging youth, and addressing justice issues such as homelessness and poverty.

b. Workshop for Ethnic Congregations
The commission is planning a gathering for ethnic congregations, and after discussing possible dates, they decided to settle on May 3rd for the event. The meeting will take place from 9:30 AM to 3:30 PM, with an expected agenda including worship, workshops, and lunch. The commission discussed incorporating breakout groups for different conversations, such as one for laypeople and another for ministry personnel. They also suggested having guiding questions for deeper reflections and noted the possibility of a community-building game to facilitate engagement.
As for the venue, at Innocent’s previous suggestion, the Uganda Martyrs Church was proposed as the first choice It has catering facilities and a parking lot, although its availability on the selected Saturday needs to be confirmed. The planning team, including members from Uganda Martyrs, will continue to finalize the details in the next meeting.
c. Joint commission meeting with Social and Ecological Justice Commission (September?)
With the Social and Ecological Justice Commission meeting on a weekday afternoon and the Intercultural Diversity Commission meeting in the evening, it may be a challenge to find a suitable joint meeting time. Kim will ask about possibilities at the next SEJC meeting.

Next meeting
Monday, February 24, 2025, on Zoom 6:30-8:30 p.m
a. Opening prayer by: Hedy
b. Land acknowledgement by: Hedy

Closing Prayer
Chairperson, Amy Lee, closed the gathering with prayer.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.




